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My name is Katherine McNenny and I am a resident of CD14. I
was living Downtown during the last redistricting process and
remember very clearly how nasty it was. Recent media reports
have shown a light on some of the favoritism and bullying
between City Council members that plagued the last process. [ am
genuinely concerned about the potential lack of transparency
and/or conflicts of interest of any newly appointed Committee
Members or administrators. I therefore support a redistricting
process that gives the Public access to all communications
received by and between appointed Commissioners as well as a
selection process tilted towards transparency, inclusion, and
independence.



